DNO Consulting Ltd Unit 6A Broadquay Road Felnex Industrial Estate Newport NP12 4PN

For telephone enquiries regarding the road closure please contact: Road Traffic Solutions Ltd on (02045) 413711

Dear Resident,

As you will be aware Stud Lane has now been re-opened to traffic and Main Road closed. This is to continue with the installation of the new power supply to connect the (currently under construction) solar park off Andover Road, to the substation at the junction of Stockbridge Road and Main Road. The works on Main Road will be a continuation of the directionally drilling undertaken on Stud Lane between launch and receive pits excavated at approximately 150m intervals for the entire length of the road.

Access will be maintained for residents and users of the **Littleton Recreational Ground** and the **Running Horse Pub** via special signs erected at the north and south ends of the road closure. At the request of the Parish Council we have also made provision for all works to cease and traffic management removed for the **Littleton and Harestock Show** on the 3<sup>rd</sup> September.

Some things to keep in mind about the closure:

- 1. We have arranged a **Taxi Share** via the county council details attached this is due to the No16 bus being cancelled.
- 2. We are keeping the No7 bus service (Deane Down Drove / Kennel Lane running for the duration of the scheme.
- 3. Access will be maintained for residents sometime this will mean accessing from either the north or south of the village depending upon where we are working and where you live.
- 4. The process of directional drilling through chalk in particular can be messy. We will do our best to keep this to a minimum and clean up as we go. All arisings from the drilling process will be removed off site. However, there will inevitably be some temporary chalk staining to the road surface which should disappear within the first couple of rainfalls.
- 5. Once a section has been drilled sections are around 150m in length, we will pull plastic ducts back through the drilled hole the ducts are in short lengths and need to be welded together to form the 150m length needed to get from one hole to the next and has to be laid out in a straight line along the road. This may occasional block access to some properties while we pull through. We will inform anyone likely to be affected in advance of doing this.

Details for the Taxi share scheme on the reverse of this letter.

Kind regards

Paul Gray for DNO Consulting Ltd

## The Temporary Littleton Taxishare

Anyone who wants to travel between Winchester and Littleton can use the

## Temporary Littleton to Winchester Taxishare

This is a temporary service running from Monday 25 July 2022 for approx. six weeks due to a road closure. It is a bookable service operating every **Monday - Friday** to a set timetable. This service will only run when passengers make a prior booking.

Littleton (depart	Winchester (arrive)	Winchester (depart)	Littleton (arrive)
09:40	09:45	11:40	11:55
12:00	12:15	14:15	14:30

Pre-booked passengers can travel between

Winchester and Littleton

- Littleton bus stops
  - Church Lane
  - Paddock View
  - The Hall Way
  - North Drive
  - Deane Down Drove

The service costs £2.00\* per journey.

\* Passengers who hold a Concessionary Bus Pass may travel for free in accordance with the rules of the scheme.

For further information and to register please call Hampshire County Council on

01962 846785

www.hants.gov.uk/transport/alternativetransport/carshares

